
  

God’s People Our Parish 
 St. James and St Hugh, Kilbeggan and Rahugh 

  

Saturday Vigil 6 p.m. and 7.30 p.m.       Sunday 9.30 a.m. and 11 a.m. 
Monday to Friday 9.30 a.m.        Friday   7.30 p.m.         Saturday 10 a.m. 

  

Fr. Brendan, Harbour Rd.  057 9332155   087 2618353 

brendanfcorrigan@gmail.com        www.kilbegganparish.ie 

Come to 

me, all you 

that are 

weary and 

are carrying 

heavy bur-

dens, and I 

will give 

you 

rest. Take 

my yoke up-

on you, and 

learn from 

me; for I am 

gentle and 

humble in 

heart, and 

you will find 

rest for 

your 

souls. For 

my yoke is 

easy, and 

my burden 

is light.” 
Mt.11: 28-30 

Make love 

your aim  

1 Cor 14:1 

 

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

6 p.m.                                                                                                                         

7.30 p.m.  Ann Hogan, nee Maloney late of Kilbeggan and  Ballinagore who 

died last week in the loving care of her family in England.   May she rest in 

peace.                                                                                                       

9.30 a.m.  Ryan Family, Cumminstown 

Una Hennessy and daughter Eileen and  Andy Hennessy  
 

11a.m  Wyer Family Rahugh 
 

Friday 7.30 p.m. Charles and Rosaleen Dunne 
 

Please pray for the repose of John Francis Bracken, brother of Tommy and 

Brendan late of Kilbeggan. Died in U.S. on 27th of June. May he rest in peace. 

 

Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
6 p.m.  7.30 p.m      9.30 a.m.   11a.m 

The Charity Shop is going well thanks to all.  We have 

a knock down sale on summer clothes this week. 

Come and see the great reductions on high quality 

clothing.  
 

Opening hours: 

Tuesday  - Friday 

10am - 5pm. 

Saturday: 10am - 1pm.   

Thanks to all the ladies in the shop. 
 

Plate: € 855;    Renovation Fund: €1,245 
Thanks to all for their generosity to the Parish collections. As 

there are no collections during Mass parishioners 
can leave their contributions in the tables at the 
entrances aisles.        
 

       We have Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
each Monday  after 9.30 a.m. Mass until 11a.m  
                 
 Don’t forget to checkout our website for news and videos and pod-
casts https://www.kilbegganparish.ie/                                            



 

 

Pope Francis on Tuesday said he is marking an anniversary “that touches the hearts 

of us all: 70 years ago, Pope Benedict was ordained a priest!” 

“To you, Benedict, dear father and brother, goes our affection, our gratitude and our 

closeness. “ Pope Emeritus lives in a monastery, “a place intended to house the con-

templative communities here in the Vatican, so that they could pray for the Church.” 

He is now the contemplative of the Vatican, the Pope continued, who spends his life 

praying for the Church and for the diocese of Rome, of which he is bishop emeritus: “Thank you, Benedict, dear father 

and brother. Thank you for your credible witness. Thank you for your gaze, constantly directed towards the horizon of 

God: thank you!" 

Statement by Bishop Tom Deenihan, Bishop of Meath on the cancellation of First Holy Communion and 

Confirmation ceremonies. 

As you will be aware, Government has, once again, decreed that the celebration of the Sacraments of  Confirmation 

and First Holy Communion should not proceed at this time. The decision was, according to the Tanaiste, based on the 

recommendation of NPHET. However, today’s newspapers report that Dr. Tony Houlihan informed members of Dail 

Eireann yesterday that he never requested that Confirmations and First Holy Communions be postponed. That has 

added to the sense of confusion and anger amongst callers to the Diocesan Office. This decision by Government is a 

source of much disappointment to the young people who have been preparing for and looking forward to the various 

ceremonies. It is a source of disappointment to their parents, teachers and clergy too who have been involved in pre-

paring them for an important moment in their faith. The proximity of the cancellation to the actual ceremony, which 

was based on previous Government advice, means that parents have days off planned and other expenses have been 

incurred. 

It is of some surprise that while Government officials have indicated that churches are safe, their concern is what hap-

pens afterwards in relation to domestic and other settings. I am confident that, at this juncture, parents know what is 

safe, will not want to put their families at risk and should be trusted in relation to what happens in their own home. 

The Church is in a difficult position in this regard. While there is a temptation to ignore Government on religious wor-

ship and the celebration of the sacraments, and many have encouraged such a course of action, that would cause con-

cern to some parents too and would politicise the Sacraments, something which, I believe, should be avoided at all 

costs. 

Once again, despite having a schedule devised for Confirmation in the Diocese starting next week, I find myself in the 

troubling and regrettable position of having to cancel. This is a political decision that was made without consultation 

with Church authorities. I remain troubled that any Government or Government minister can cancel the celebration of 

religious worship or the Sacraments while, crucially, saying at the same time that what happens within a church is 

safe. This goes to the heart of freedom of worship. 

All religious authorities have worked hard to ensure that whatever happens in places of worship is safe. The parishes 

of this diocese, through the voluntary work of parishioners, have responded generously, courageously and at some 

cost to ensure that all ceremonies are conducted in accordance with safety measures for the protection of public 

health. This is the right, necessary and prudent thing to do. It is unreasonable to ban Sacraments for everyone on the 

basis of what might happen in some cases afterwards. Such measures have not been applied across any other sector 

of society. Other places have either been closed or can open based on what happens within those places. The Church 

seeks no more and no less. 

Many people have been contacting this office and the various parishes expressing concern and seeking information. In 

the light of Dr. Houlihan’s clarification, I would suggest that such calls are directed towards the politicians who made 

this decision. In the meantime, be assured that the important Sacraments of First Holy Communion and Confirmation 

will be celebrated as soon as possible in the Diocese. The celebration of Baptism will proceed in this diocese subject to 

the pastoral judgement of the local clergy, minimum numbers and public health precautions. 


